
VILLAGE OF ROSCOE 

AGENDA ITEM - STAFF REPORT 
 

 

Agenda Item: Upgrading Lights at Village Hall 

Date: 04/02/2024 Meeting: Committee of The Whole 

Prepared by: Troy Taylor Department: Public Works 

Overview/Background Information 

Thayer lighting, the company that did the led light upgrades at Porter cabin and the back-conference room at 

Village Hall, has sent staff a lighting proposal for the Village Hall.  This proposal is for upgrading all the lights 

in the offices, board room, bathrooms, hallways, and secretary of state to led lights. 

 

Thayer lighting works with ComEd to receive rebates for switching over to led light fixtures.  The Village 

received $3,802.59 in rebates dropping the total project to $11,408.70 

Key Issues 

-  The can lights light bulbs in board room and hallways are going to be stopped being produced soon  

-  Led lights will last a long time and will use less energy.  

-  This project includes labor/installation  

Fiscal Note/Budget Impact 

This project is budgeted for in the 2024 budget.  There is $50,000 for Village Hall 

improvements. 

 

Prior Legislative Actions 

N/A - This is first time at the Committee of The Whole. 

Action Required/Recommendation 

Staff Recommends that the Committee of The Whole approve Thayer lightings proposal for $11,408.70 to 

upgrade all lights at Village Hall to led. 

 

Committee of The Whole approval to send to Village Board. 

Attachments 

- Proposals from Thayer lighting. 

 

 


